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Dear , 

 

This letter is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Title 

10, United States Code, Section 1552.  After careful and conscientious consideration of the entire 

record, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence submitted was 

insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, your 

application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

22 October 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record.  

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your unit punishment book which 

documents your 29 December 2023 nonjudicial punishment (NJP).  The Board considered your 

personal statement, and your claims that you made a mistake and did not look up sleeping 

gummies before taking them.  The Board also considered your assertion that you owned up to 

your mistake and have done nothing but prove yourself since the incident occurred. 

 

The Board noted on 29 December 2023 your commanding officer (CO) imposed NJP for 

violation of Article 92, Failure to Obey a Lawful Order, and Article 112a, Wrongful use, 

possession, etc., of the Uniform Code of Military Justice for testing positive for THC 8 and THC 

9 on a urinalysis on or about 17 October 2023.  You were advised of your rights under Article 31 

and acknowledged your right to demand trial by court martial in lieu of NJP.  The Board noted 

that you accepted NJP, you did not submit written matters for consideration, and you did not 






